












 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TCFV Supports SB 434:  
Enhancing Intervention in Child Abuse / Neglect Cases  

Involving Family Violence 
 

The Co-occurrence of Family Violence and Child Abuse / Neglect 

Continues to Hurt Women, Children and Families. 
  

 Child Support Services investigators perform 

life saving and important duties on behalf of 

children and their families, despite dwindling 

resources. 

 According to the Texas Department of Public 

Safety, intimate partner violence was 

indicated in almost one-third of CPS 

investigations in 2010.   

 Yet ineffective and inconsistent responses 

alienate families from systems and services 

designed to protect them and their children 

such as CPS, law enforcement, family 

violence programs, and other supports. This 

leaves children and families without the 

appropriate supports and plans to achieve long 

term safety and stability.  
 

Too often, non-abusing parents who have been victimized by their 

current or former partners are labeled as perpetrators of child abuse / 

neglect based on their victimization by an intimate partner. 
 

 Well-settled child and domestic violence research and national model practice point to 

the need for enhanced inter-agency partnerships and specific guidance for CPS workers.   

 Enhanced inter-agency partnerships help foster family reunification and better permanent 

solutions for children and families. 

 A body of guidelines for practice and policy around the overlap of domestic violence and 

child maltreatment and findings from subsequent demonstration projects exist as a 

resource for states working towards solutions to these challenges (The Greenbook 

Initiative, 1999-2007).  Utah, Iowa, New York, North Carolina, Connecticut, Washington 

and West Virginia have already adopted laws or policies consistent with the Greenbook 

approach.   

 

 

For more information, contact the Texas Council on Family Violence Policy Director, 

Aaron Setliff at 512-590-9808 or the TCFV’s Policy Department at (800) 525-1978. 

“I continue to see a great need for 

better child welfare policies and 

protocols for families affected by 

domestic violence. Such policies 

must be thoughtfully developed to 

establish a common ground that 

promotes the safety and rights of 

children and parents who are 

victims of domestic violence in 

order to support real and lasting 

family stability.”    

Leigh Ann Fry 
former CPS contract worker and foster parent, and the 

current Executive Director of Noah Project, Inc., a family 

violence program in Abilene 

 

The Solution: 

SB 434 fosters continued, disciplined and focused collaboration 

amongst stakeholders in child abuse and domestic violence prevention 

both within state government and in the non-profit sector. 
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